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October 2022 Prayer Letter 
             

    Regional Conference: 

 
 

                                                               Family update: 

                                                                                                                            
             Church Update: 

    
 

Prayer Requests: 
- Pray for the church plant, Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 
- Pray for the young men who will be starting Bible college in October 

- Pray for our family as we get settled back into ministry in Burkina  

My wife and I were able to attend 
our mission board’s regional conference in 
South Africa.  All the Vision missionaries in 
Africa came together for a time of training, 
fellowship, and encouragement.  We had a 
great time seeing many of our friends again.  
We feel refreshed and have a renewed 
focus and energy for what the Lord has 
called us to do in Burkina Faso.   

      We made it back to Burkina!  We had a 
wonderful time with family and it was a great 
privilege to officiate my brother in laws wedding.  
We were happy to see our families again and 
some friends we had not seen in quite a while.  
Now that we are back in Burkina, we are getting 
settled in.  We got the house cleaned up, our 
kids enrolled in school, and now are continuing 
work on the church plant.  

While we were away, we divided 
the work of the church amongst some of 
the young men of the church.  There were 
some national pastors that came and 
preached for us, while on other weeks the 
young men preached lessons that we 
prepared together.  I was so excited to 
hear each week’s great report.  The young 
man on the left got saved while we were 
away and we also had a man join the 
church.  It was exciting to see that 
advancement in the ministry even while 
we were away.  Now that we are back, we 
have some young men that will be 
starting Bible college in October.  We are 
very excited about all that God has in store 
for our church plant in the months ahead.  


